
Fair Work Amendment (Respect for Emergency Services Volunteers) Bill 2016 [provisions]
Submission 9



Fair Work Amendment (Respect for Emergency Services Volunteers) Bill 2016 [provisions]
Submission 9



Further, in making changes to and continuously improving policies and procedures, it is important to 

involve and benefit from the perspectives, knowledge and experience of persons at all levels of the 

chain of command. It is also critical to consult thoroughly about the design of uniforms and equipment 

to ensure that all requirements are catered for. A further difficulty with this Bill in this respect is that it 

does not attempt to excise only the "objectionable" content of a consultation clause. Rather, if the 

consultation clause contains any term that is "objectionable", the entirety of the clause becomes 

ineffective and is replaced by the model consultation term - notwithstanding that neither the employer 

nor the employees (or anyone else) considers the model term appropriate for the industry. 

Whilst it may be possible to remediate some issues where "objectionable emergency management 

terms" are identified during an agreement approval process through the giving of undertakings, such 

remediation is an imperfect solution that is ignorant of the bargaining dynamics that led to the outcome 

reflected in the agreement that was put before the Commission. Firstly, undertakings are given only by 

an employer rather than being bargained - the Fair Work Commission need only seek the views of other 

bargaining representatives and the industrial merit of the undertaking is somewhat remote from its 

considerations. Secondly, an undertaking may not be a fair resolution if a bargaining representative 

has made a series of other concessions through bargaining in order to maintain its claim on the matter 

that has ultimately fallen foul of the technicality. Clearly, this is no substitute for and in fact undermines 

the framework of collective bargaining in good faith that is otherwise embodied in the Fair Work Act.

Puzzling aspect of this Bill are proposed sections 254A and 281AA which give certain volunteer 

representatives a statutory right to make submissions about matters concerning enterprise 

agreements, enterprise bargaining and workplace determinations. These provisions are curious 

primarily because they are not in any way linked or limited to the issue of the presence or otherwise of 

"objectionable emergency management terms" in agreements or workplace determinations. They 

effectively require the Fair Work Commission to consider submissions that may extend to matters that 

are entirely irrelevant to the questions at issue in a given matter before the Commission - for example a 

volunteer association's views on whether or not a majority support determination ought to be issued. 

This may create unnecessary delay and cost. 

Finally, there is an element of retrospectivity in the Bill that is most concerning, particularly when 

combined with the extent and significance of matters that are left to regulation. This means that the 

contents of extant agreements, including consultation provisions tailored to industry needs, may 

effectively be altered by regulation. This could create manifest unfairness and be fertile ground for 

unnecessary disputation. 

The Bill is an unwelcome and partisan interference in our national industrial relations framework and 

ought to be rejected. 
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